Divers uncover rare copper rudder confirming identity of 1787 shipwreck off Wexford coast
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A remarkable discovery off the coast of Wexford, Ireland, has reignited interest in a long-lost ship that sank in 1787 while transporting exquisite treasures. The British merchant vessel, known as The Recovery, vanished en route from London to Dublin, laden with valuable artworks, including rare marbles and bronzes collected by the Earl of Charlemont during his extensive travels across Europe. Alongside this cargo were items owned by John La Touche, a prominent banker reputed to be Ireland's wealthiest man at the time. Despite her rich cargo, The Recovery's fate remained a mystery, lost to history along with her entire crew.
Recently, a team of divers led by maritime expert Edmond O’Byrne uncovered a copper-covered rudder believed to belong to The Recovery, approximately 100 metres from where her hull is suspected to lie. O’Byrne, who has dedicated decades to locating the ship, recounted how the side-scan sonar initially suggested a possible torpedo. Upon closer inspection, the team confirmed the object was a 20-foot-long rudder, an impressive find that identified the ship conclusively due to its distinctive copper sheathing—a technology employed by British warships in the 18th century to protect against marine organisms.
The significance of this discovery extends beyond mere identification; it provides a tangible connection to the 18th-century maritime trade and the tragic loss of cultural heritage. Experts are now engaging with maritime museums across Europe to assess the importance of this relic. O’Byrne commented on the implication of the find, suggesting that the precious cargo of stone and marble statues may still reside within the hull, buried beneath the sands.
In addition to the rudder, divers have discovered other artefacts associated with The Recovery, including a piece of timber nailed with copper sheathing and various construction remnants indicative of shipbuilding practices of the time. Among the items recovered are an oak rib and an anchor, alongside personal effects such as a copper teapot and inkwells, elements that tell a deeper story of the ship's cultural context.
O’Byrne’s efforts have not gone unnoticed; he will soon speak at the Wexford Historical Society, presenting a lecture titled "Rare Ship/Rare Cargo 1787: A National Loss to Deplore." This discussion will delve into the ship’s historical significance and the ongoing search for her lost treasures and the stories they hold.
The Recovery's journey—from its inception as a transport vessel obtaining fine artworks to its unfortunate demise—illustrates the fragility of maritime ventures in the face of nature’s forces. As ongoing explorations continue to unearth more about the ship and its cargo, this newfound engagement with Ireland's maritime past reaffirms the importance of preserving and understanding the cultural artifacts of yesteryear. 
In an era where the narrative of local heritage often competes against modernity, discoveries like that of The Recovery serve to remind us of the layers of history beneath the waves, waiting patiently to be unveiled.
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